Curriculum and Academic Programs Committee (CAPC)

Thursday, October 25, 2007

3:30–5:00 p.m.




Ira A. Fulton Foundation Building – 4th floor – room 4440
Present:           Jeff Bush, James Collofello (for Brent Vernon), Kevin Ellsworth, Heather Hoffart, Ron Hoffmeister, Glenn Irvin, Nancy Kiernan, Eric Kostelich, Pauline Komnenich, Fritz Leigh, Phyllis Lucie,  Sarup Mathur, JoAnn Mulvihill, Filiz Ozel, Duane Roen (Chair), Francisco Lara-Valencia, Kathy Wigal

Excused:         Achim Herrmann

Guests:            Kenneth Brooks   - College of Design
                        Robert Nemanich - CLAS/Physics

                       Amanda Wright   - CLAS/Physics

                       Andrew Webber   - Graduate College

                       Darren Petrucci    - College of Design

1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m.

2.         Approval of Minutes—October 11, 2007

            The minutes were approved as written.
3.         Old Business

4.         New  Business
Action Items:
College of Design

School of Architecture and Landscape Architecture


Implementation of a new degree/major


Master of Urban Design (MUD) in Urban Design
Darren Petrucci from the College of Design attended the meeting, and gave an 

overview of this curricular proposal to CAPC members.

Dr. Petrucci discussed enrollment numbers, resources, faculty concerns, varied student interest, as well as professional interest in this new graduate degree.  

Kenneth Brooks also attended the meeting, and informed the committee that courses will be taken sequentially, as this degree is designed to be a two sectional program with a 15:1 student faculty ratio.

After a brief discussion a motion was made to approve the implementation of the Master of Urban Design (MUD) in Urban Design from the College of Design.

A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal.
The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.

Graduate College

Implementation of a new degree/major


PhD in Neuroscience
Andrew Webber represented the Graduate College and answered several questions raised by CAPC members.
As this proposal was very straightforward, after a brief question and answer session, there was a motion to approve this curricular proposal.
A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal.
The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.

College of Liberal Arts & Sciences


Department of Physics

Department of Chemistry & Biochemistry


Implementation of a new degree/major


Professional Science Master’s (PSM) in Nanoscience
Dr. Filiz Ozel informed CAPC that this new degree fulfills 15 credit hours of core courses and 15 credit hours of electives.

A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal.
The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
Discussion Items
Duane Roen asked the committee for a moment of silence to remember

Mary Kihl former CAPC/TCCS Chair and colleague, whose thoughtful and steady leadership contributed much to the effectiveness of CAPC.

Dr. Roen also informed committee members that the matter of ASU 101 will be coming to CAPC.

There is a resolution that ASU 101 should go through the ACRES/TCCS process to receive course approval.  As this course is mandatory, it will need to go through CAPC and Academic Senates on each campus for discussion to determine whether it should be mandatory.
Dr. Roen will keep CAPC informed as the process moves forward.

5.        Adjournment at 4:15 p.m.
Submitted by Phyllis Lucie

